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SPEEDING
Speeding continues to be a  BIG problem in our neighborhood.  The speed limit is 25 mph; respect your neighbors and ALL the kids. PLEASE SLOW DOWN!!!!  SOMEONE CAN BE SERIOUSLY HURT OR KILLED!!  LAW ENFORCEMENT CAN AND WILL BE CALLED!!!!
PARKING
Just a reminder all vehicles on your property must be parked in your driveway.  Vehicles cannot be parked on the grass.  Vehicles CANNOT be parked on, or touching, the roadway.  Emergency vehicles MUST be able to get through our neighborhood.  No boats or jet skis can be in front of your homes.  Covenants are now being enforced.  You will be given a warning and you will have 10 days in which to comply.  After that, you will be fined.  After fines are implemented, a lien may be placed on your home.
CLEAN UP OF THE FRONT ENTRANCE
My deepest appreciation to Eugene Monroe for heading up the cleanup of the debris at the front entrance.  This was done on April 16. We hope to have the front entrance cleaned and the fence replaced in the near future.   
ANNUAL BHO DUES

There are 30 homeowners who have not paid their dues.  You are now 90 days past due and are requested to pay them immediately.  Failure to do so can result in a lien being placed upon your home.
NEIGHBORHOOD MEETING

We will be having a Neighborhood Meeting on September 15.  The meeting will be held at the playground at 11:00 AM.  Hotdogs and hamburgers will be provided.
HOSPITALITY COMMITTEE

Chairman:  Linda Mowbray

Boogerhead53@bellsouth.net:  919-217-0791

Larkeysha Charlton

Charltons4life@nc.rr.com:  919-217-2634

Daisy Lucas

Dlucas1021@gmail.com:  919-412-9970

If you know of any new neighbors, births, hospitalization, deaths or graduations in a family, please contact a member of the Hospitality Committee.  These events cannot be acknowledged if you do not do your part in notifying Linda.

I would like to acknowledge all of the hard work which Linda Mowbray has done in getting this committee organized.  A warm welcome and cookies have been delivered to new neighbors and cards sent for hospitalizations, births and deaths within our neighborhood.  

NEIGHBORHOOD GATHERING

The Board has discussed the possibility of having a neighborhood get to gather soon.  This is long overdue.

We have someone who is willing to get a DJ for this event. It would be held at the playground.

We could combine this with a Neighborhood Meeting.  Hot dogs and hamburgers would be provided and everyone would be asked to bring a covered dish.

We’ve also discussed having a Movie Night.  We feel this would do much to bring a sense of unity within our neighborhood.

Please contact me (Angie Arnold) or Eugene Monroe by email with your thoughts.  Our email addresses are listed below.

BHOA WEB SITE

Beachwood does have a web site:  http:/beachwoodraleigh weebly.com.

There is some good information listed on this site which you may find of benefit to you.

Please be sure to look at it.
CONGRATULATIONS 
Adam Moorefield was born to Ginny, Wayne and John Moorefield on May 15, 2012.

CONGRATULATIONS GRADUATES

We extend our best wishes to the following for a job well done.

Degrees:
Jessica Hunt Williams:  
Rob Sweeny:

High School:

Alex Blough 

James Ferraro

Patrick Giunco

Michael McLean
Samantha Moraza
Hosa Trujillo

Alonzo Willis
Hasan Zughbi
Eighth Grade:

Jonathan Lucas

Elementry:

Beto Trujillo

Linda Mowbray sent cards and placed balloons on mailboxes of the graduates.
BHOA BOARD for 2011 - 2012:

President: Angie Arnold

AMA0422@gmail.com:  919-266-0422 

Vice President:  Eugene Monroe
eugenemonroe@ymail.com:  919-800-8413

Secretary:  Daisy Lucas

dlucas1021@gmail.com:  919-412-9970

Treasurer:  Rodney Charlton

charltons4life@nc.rr.com:  919-217-2634

Sergeant at Arms:  Joe Arnold
josepharnold@bellsouth.net:  919-266-0320

Sergeant at Arms:  Bud Coley
BColey11@gmail.com:  919-605-6077

Sergeant at Arms:  Dan Picciotti
Dannywaza@gmail.com:  919-621-2877

ARCHITECTURAL COMMITTEE:

Chairman:  Eugene Monroe

Andy Dossett

Giennelli “Nelli” Bailey

Matt Miller

Susan Neilson

Ray Novak

Justin Guenzler

Heather Picciotti

Robbie Williams
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COMMUNITY WATCH BLOCK CAPTAINS
Chairman:  Angie Arnold

Drew Ballard

Hilary Dossett

Johnny Gentry

Daisy Lucas 
Kim McLean

Matt Miller

Ray Novak

Jimmy Stewart

Shadia Zughb

COMMENTS FROM THE PRESIDENT

I would like to remind everyone that when you respond to an email post, you should respond directly to the person who sends the email posting instead of responding to the whole neighborhood.  Some of the Board members have had complaints to this not being adhered to.

Be sure to access our web site.  This site has a copy of the Covenants and Bylaws; Board Members; sources for needed home projects; towing; gutters; mechanics and various other things which may be of importance to you.  If there is anyone whom you feel should be added, please send me an email with that information.

There have been complaints concerning the playground being used as a permanent parking lot.  The Covenants do not allow for this.  Thanks to those to whom I spoke who were so gracious about moving the cars.
I encourage everyone to attend meetings when we have them.  By attending, you will stay informed of things going on in Beachwood.  You do have a voice and you are entitled to use it when done in the correct manner!

Sincerely,

Angie Arnold

President of BHOA

919-266-0422

AMA0422@gmail.com






